STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 14, 2014

The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee Present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Ron Wade, Brian Jones, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, Diane Gore, Tony Jones, Fran Aiken, Karen Bliss
1. Apologies: Canon Andrew Holliday, Mike Lawrenson.
2. Resignation Gill advised the committee that a member of the original Steering Group, Colin Lackey, has had to resign his membership as he is moving out of the area. Gill wished to thank Colin for his input and support.
3. Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes of the Steering Group meeting of September 16, 2014, were agreed with a minor amendment. 
4. Presentation from WMBC Nick Clarke, Wigan Council's planning policy and projects manager, gave an overview of neighbourhood planning and outlined the steps Standish Voice needed to follow to become a Neighbourhood Forum.
He also outlined what support could be forthcoming from the council and where Standish Voice could find background information as it compiled evidence for a Neighbourhood Plan.
Nick also outlined decisions that needed to be made about the exact boundaries of the proposed Neighbourhood Area, namely areas of 'Standish' that were in the parishes of Shevington and Haigh.
After the presentation, it was resolved not to alter the Neighbourhood Area adopted at the August meeting of Standish Voice and that Wigan MBC councillors who represented small parts of the Neighbourhood Area should be asked to join the membership of Standish Voice.
Paul told the meeting that an initial submission to Wigan Council had been made with all the relevant information needed for successful adoption. He has asked Nick to look at the submission and see if any more information needs to be added.
5. Update on Meeting with WMBC Chief Executive Gill updated the committee on a meeting between herself, Paul, and Wigan Council's chief executive Donna Hall and director of economy and skills Steve Normington. She said the meeting was very positive and the council expressed its support for Standish Voice's bid to become a Neighbourhood Forum and said the council would provide support.
6. Slogan. It was agreed that the committee should consider a slogan for Standish Voice at its next meeting.
7. Website and social media. Paul, Ron and Brian updated the meeting on the progress of the website. StandishVoice.co.uk had been launched with a 'Home' page and a facility for new members to join the organisation. More information and photographs would now be added to the site. Paul said a Twitter account had been established and he had started tweeting information on behalf of the group and a Facebook site would be launched before the next meeting.

8. Incredible Edible. Paul gave information about the national movement of 'Incredible Edible' communities across the country, which grew from a single organisation established in Todmorden in 2007. He suggested a similar campaign could work in Standish. It was resolved that Paul would approach relevant organisations in Standish (Standish In Bloom and Standish Horticultural Society) to see if there was enthusiasm for the idea.
9. Any other business: It was decided that Gill should ask Management Committee members to undertake work specific to their area of responsibility before the next meeting of Standish Voice.
The meeting finished at 9.50pm.

